

## Dear sponsor,

The Marten River Volunteer Fire Fighting Team Association (MRVFFTA)18th annual Winterfest has been cancelled in order to prevent the exposure to and possible spreading of the COVID-19 virus to the numerous volunteers, to the many people who support us by attending the event and to the volunteer fire fighters. The cancellation of this popular annual fundraiser is consistent with provincial and municipal directives.

We are very grateful for your donations in support of the MRVFFTA Winterfest event. Given this year's cancellation, we will document and store your donations for next year's Winterfest. We will check the dates on the gift cards and certificates with expiry dates and you will be contacted to request an extension of the date.

Thank you for your support and generosity. Stay well during these trying times.

Sincerely,

Rachel Cantin and Jackie Devost / Co-chairpersons for the Winterfest